Welwyn Hatfield Cycling Newsletter August 2013

News from Welwyn Hatfield Cycling -

10th Aug Second Saturday Social

Our adult ride leaves the University Forum at 11am to ride to the 45 acre Shenley Park, orchard and walled garden.

http://www.shenleypark.co.uk/orchardandmeadowbriefdescription b1.html

We will have lunch before returning. All welcome.

Ride details at http://www.welhatcycling.org.uk/events.htm#AUG

Sat 3rd Aug Ride London

This years opportunity to enjoy 8 miles of roads closed to motor traffic.

Details here

http://www.prudentialridelondon.co.uk/The Events/Prudential RideLondon FreeCycle/Route.htm

Verulamium Park, St Albans

We are hoping that the barriers are gone and the finishing touches to the long overdue cycle paths are completed by August.

Angerland Common Sports Pitches

The University has put in a planning application to build a clubhouse and sports ground on Angerland Common, South Way, Hatfield.

However we are extremely dismayed to see that there is no cycling access.

In addition, the development provides the ideal opportunity to join NCN12 south to the University Main Campus.

The WHBC Planning website https://fastweb.welhat.gov.uk/welcome.asp is open for comments until the 14th August.

Enter Planning ApplicationS6/2013/1261/MA to take you to the details and comments box.

Support Road Justice

This month we are asking you to sign the CTC petition calling for improved justice for all road users. Police and Courts are not treating the victims of collisions seriously. http://www.roadjustice.org.uk/police-petition

Summer in the Park

And on a lighter note, a 2.5min film from across the water. http://amsterdamize.com/2013/07/15/the-entertainers

If you have any local cycling items for a future newsletter, please let me know.

John

http://welhatcycling.org.uk/